St Patrick’s Breastplate

God’s power o guide me,
God’s might to uphold me,
God’s wisdom lo teach me,
God’s eyes o walch over me,
God’s ear to hear me,

God’s word to give me speech,
God’s hand to guide me,
God’s way lo lie before me....

Christ with me,

(hrist before me,
Christ behind me,
Christ in me,

Christ beneath me,
Christ above me,
Christ on my right,
Christ on my left,
Christ when I lie down,
Christ when I sit down,
Christ when I arise,

(hrist in the heart of every man
who thinks of me,

Christ in the mouth of everyone
who speaks of me,

(hrist in every eye thal sees me,

Christ in every ear
that hears me.
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Catholic Education Week

This week marks not only St Patrick’s
Day, the patron saint of the Archdio-
cese of Melbourne but also Catholic
Education Week. This week pro-
vides a chance to reflect on and to
celebrate the fine work being done
across our schools. Our fortnightly
newsletter gives families a window
into the many great things happen-
ing in our own school. None of this
can be achieved without the great
commitment of staff, the support of
families and the enthusiasm, interest
and involvement of our students. We
areblessed in all areas. Thank you.

Year 8 Camp

This week there has been much excitement
and anticipation as Year 8 students headed
off to camp. For some this camp will mark a
number of firsts; first time camping out in
tents, first time in the bush around Gem-
brook and no technology for three days! We
look forward to their return and to hearing
about their adventures.

On the behalf of Year 8 students and their
families Id like to thank Len Tobin (Year 8
Level Leader) for organising the camp, as
well as all the staff who attended.

Best wishes

On Tuesday 27 March the College swim
team will head off to the SACCSS Swimming
Carnival at MSAC. The team has been train-
ing hard over the last few weeks. We wish
all competitors well and hope that each of
them is able to achieve a personal best on
the day.

End of Term

Term 1 finishes on Thursday 29 March. This
will be a normal school day.

Uniform Update

Over time a number of students from
across the Federation have proposed that
tailored slacks and shorts be included in the
uniform for girls. This was agreed to late
last year.

Tailored slacks are now available from the
uniform shop and can be worn as part of
the winter uniform from the beginning of
Term 2. The slacks are an alternative to the
kilt and all other uniform requirements re-
main the same. They will cost $73 and are
made of poly/wool. College shorts will be
available in Term 4 as an option for the
summer uniform.

Williams Cup

Over the past few weeks we have enjoyed
an exciting lunchtime Basketball tourna-
ment for students in Years 9 and 10. Con-
gratulations to O’Reilly House who were the
winners of an exciting final against Guelen.

Points in the Williams Cup after the Swim-
ming Carnival and the Years 9 and 10 Bas-
ketball are as follows:

Corbett: 16
Guelen: 34
O'Reilly: 27
Reis: 23

Houses are competing for points by raising
money for Project Compassion.

Traffic Management

As is the case around many schools, traffic
around our school can be very hectic at
‘drop off’ and ‘pick up’ times. Recently, a
team of student leaders met with Kevin

Quinn to discuss:

e Safe exit points from the school.

Continued overleaf



Safe drop off and pick up points.

Their suggestions are timely reminders for both families and
students. Here are their ideas:

e The speed limit around the College and Sacred Heart is 40
kmh.

e  Students should use the crossings on Arthur and Theodore
Streets.

e Those walking to the St Albans station can also use the safe
crossing on the roundabout at the corner of Victoria and
Arthur streets.

® There are safe pick up areas on both sides of Arthur Street.

e Winifred and Alexina Streets also provide safe pick up
points.

® AsTheodore Street is the most congested, students suggest
that families do not pick up or drop off in this street.

This final suggestion makes lots of sense. Too often families are
parked illegally in Theodore Street and call for their children to
hurry across the road, instead of using the crossing. Teachers on
yard duty have witnessed a number of ‘near misses’ as students
run into traffic.

| trust that families and students will discuss these suggestions
and, if there is a need, adjust their practices to ensure everyone
remains safe.

| thank all students involved in the focus group. Your suggestions
are wise, well considered and make lots of sense.

Newsletter Days for Term 1 2018:

Thursday 29 March

The newsletter can also be accessed on Friday morning (Day 10)
on the College website at:

http://www.crcstalbans.catholic.edu.au

Updating Contact Details

We ask all families to notify the office if there are changes to
contact details, including phone contacts for parents/carers and
emergency contacts.

With changes to Government guidelines on student absences,
the school now needs to ring the emergency contact if we can-
not contact parents [ carers when a student is absent.

Much time can be wasted if we have numbers that are no longer
connected.

Notification of Absences

We ask that parents or guardians contact the school before
10.00am if a student is absent on any day. This can be done
by phone on 9366 2544 or email to lill Gerada at jgera-
da@crcstalbans.com.au. As lill is responsible for tracking ab-
sences we ask that parent notification by email be directed
only to her, not to other staff.

To ensure the safety of students the College needs to contact
parents, carers or the emergency contact when a student is
away from school without notification. Jill starts on these calls
after 10.00am. It is a great help if parents/carers ring before
we make contact.

Since our last newsletter.....

Over and above the day to day activities of the school since
our last newsletter students, families and staff have participat-
ed in the following:

e Year 10 Family Night

e  Brimbank Young Researchers project

e  Steve Herrick poet visit Year 10

e  Project Rokkit Year 9 Trinity

e Swimming squad training

e  Lunchtime Basketball: Years 9 and 10 boys and girls

. Year 8 camp

e  Year 7 Family Nights (Kiewa and Wimmera)

e St Patrick’s day mass for schools.

| am sure that students and their families are very appreciative
of all these opportunities and the time and energy that staff
put into organising and offering these experiences.

CHRISTINA UTRI
PRINCIPAL
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In preparation for our whole school mass, we explored the
“Parable of the Sower’ from Marks Gospel and we reflected
on how this teaching could apply to us today.

. Through this activity we were able to identify the good soil around us, the

MA-ITERS people and places that nurture us.

In Lent we are exploring the grain of wheat as it becomes a metaphor for
Jesus own death and resurrection. Jesus says,” Very truly, I tell you, .....

Unless a grain of wheat Ffalls into Jhe <carh
and dies, it remains juost a single grain,
but £ it Aies, it bears N
much froit.

Johwmn 12 24

Jesus tells this story just after he arrives in Jerusalem in the beginning of holy
week. Jesus explains why the crucifixion is an essential part of the Easter story.
If Jesus didn’t die, he could not rise again.

Mass Roster In lent we create space by giving up the non essentials, by doing this create a
space in which new life can grow?

201 8 In their previous class reflection students prepared soil and in holy week, we

will plant a seed in our soil as a symbol of the new approach to life after East-

Term One er. This prayer that was read at the year 7 family night reminds us how closely
linked we are to creation.

215t March God of Seed, God of soil, God of water and all of creation,
You provide us with all the essential elements

(H armony Day) May we recognise it is our part and our choice
To be open to the nourishment and nurturing you offer.
CRCSRC Leaders Grant us the openness to be guided by your spirit

And to bear abundantly the seeds of potential planted within us.
Just as the sower bears fruit,

28th March we too are encouraged to sow,
So that those who hear the word can also flourish and inspire.
Sacred Heart Lord God, open our ears to your call,

\ / Inspire our minds with your wisdom,
And sustain us in our journey of faith

We ask this through Jesus Christ our Lord.

Harmony Day Mass

Everyone is welcome to attend
Harmony Day Mass, this
Wednesday at Sacred Heart
8:30 hosted by the Student
Representative Council.
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All families should have received their
school fee statements for 2018.

A big thank you to all families that have
set up their Direct Debits and arrange-
ments for this year.

Families who hold a current Centrelink
health care card or pension card and
have not already given a copy of their
card to the office are requested to kindly
bring their card as soon as possible.

We request New families to have
a payment plan set up with
Direct Debit or Centrepay.

Families who had this set up last year
must re-submit a new one for this year.

If you have any queries regarding fees

Key Dates
Term12018

March

Wed 14 -Frilé6:
Year 8 Camp

Thursday 15:
7 Kiewa Family Night

Tuesday 20:
7 Snowy Family Night

Student Parent

Teacher Interviews

Student Parent Teacher interviews will
take place in the hall on Thursday 19th
April 1.30-5.00 pmand 6.00-8.00 pm).

Interviews can be booked online via the
Parent Access Module (PAM) on the Col-
lege website from 19th March

Password and instructions for accessing
PAM have been mailed out to families.

The booking and initial interview takes
place with the Pastoral Care teacher.
Families are invited to speak with 5 - 6
other subject teachers as well. (This would
normally take approximately 30 minutes).

We look forward to meeting all families at

please contact Mrs Anne Ross on
93662544.

Parents
With Centrelink
Concession Car

ke appoint
oCrgal\EF Ygur card should be

valid as of 29 Jan 2018

o

Tuesday 27:

SACCSS Interschool Swim
* 7 Yarra Family Night

P R (Date changed)
leaselcontact Mrs. R0OSS
I hurSda 9;
ment for 2018 y 2

Final Day Term 1

J

the interviews.

Early finish on April 19
for Student Parent Teacher
Interviews

Families are asked to note that classes will
finish at 12:40pm (the end of period 4)

on the 19th April.

PSYCHOLOGY SERVICE

= No problem too big;
no problem too small! -

CRC - St Albans offers a Psychology Ser-
vice for students and their families. The
main aim is to support the mental health,
development, and learning of the young
people. As the Psychologist, | can provide
support, counselling, assessment, and re-
ferral. | also work closely with staff and
families. Confidentiality, safety, respect,
and listening are key elements of the ser-
vice offered. The motto of the Psychology
Service is genuine! So, you are very wel-
come to come along to school or talk by
phone ring so we can work together.

Please ring my direct number 9665 0220 or
the main office 9366 2544. Jenny Ricketts

\_

JOIN US FOR BREAKFAST
FRIDAY 23R0 MARCH 7.30 AN

Parents and students come join us
for breakfast to celebrate
at
Catholic Regional College
St Albans.

Lady Jayne www.fi

Have breakfast, enjoy a coffee or
orange juice with toast, read a
newspaper, or look at a
magazine and meet other members

of the school community.

Mdi quy phu huynh va hoc sinh dén
dy bifa sdng miing
tai
trudng Catholic Regional
College
St Albans.

o
=

Renata Damasio vavivi.flickr.com

Dung bifa sang, thudng thic tach
ca phé hodc ly nudc cam kém
banh mi nudng, doc bdo chi
va gap gd nhing thanh vién khac
trong cng dong
nha trudng.

Catholic Regional College)
snablA tS

s flickr.com (Lady Jayne) > 53

S Spals |ty Jadyl plale 1145
LFA 5 "t Gk JE ) oo
Sl elasty |2y ot f digae
) a0

J

Images froe Flicky com

Please return slip with numbers attending, to the school by Tuesday 20th MARCH to assist with catering

STUDENTSNAME.......ccoocovvininiininnns

NUMBER ATTENDING:.......coviviniiieiiicsicieens |
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Remember you can access the Library through the
school web page at: www.crcstalbans.catholic.edu.au

READERS CUP LADDER

1°T AND 3®° have swapped places this
week with 7 Wimmera now in first place
and 7 Kiewa in third place. & Edison has
moved up to 5" spot on the ladder and
8 Orifici has jumped up to places.

It is early days on the competition but
you need to keep reading so the ladder
leaders do not get to far ahead

Library Hours: Recess and lunchtime everyday

Monday — Thursday 8.30 - 4.30pm
Fridays 8.30 - 4.00pm.

MCAULEY

HUGHES
CLARK
ATTARD
DEAKIN
ORIFICI
MANNIX
BREAKFAST .
YARRA
Friday 23" March 7.30 am IS
[See the form opposite page] CURTIN
READING HOUR ok
Wednesday 28" March lunchtime
[Register in the Library before Wednesday]
UITTLE

Interview with Jack Elliot

In this week’s newsletter we catch up with Jack
Elliot who was awarded DUX at CRC Sydenham
last year as the most accomplished VCAL student
in 2017. His has been an interesting journey. We
congratulate Jack on all he has achieved and
thank him for sharing his experiences with us.

Below are his email response to a range of ques-
tions from Laura Cioccia.

Thank you so much for granting me this oppor-
tunity to tell my tale.

What subjects did you study in your senior
years? Industry/work placements etc....

During my time at CRC Sydenham, | was doing
Senior VCAL, so through this type of schooling |
had the following classes: Senior Literacy, Senior
PDS, Work related skills, VCE General Maths and
lastly | was undertaking a School Based Appren-
ticeship with the VACC though Kevin Dennis
Volkswagen. This meant that | was at work

for two days a week and all my school holidays
for the two years.

What factors do you think contributed to your
achievement of most accomplished VCAL?

When | first started at Sydenham | heard about
the Dux and all the awards and | honestly thought,
well that won't be me for sure. I'l just put down
my head and do my work. Little did | know that
always handing my work in on time, helping my
teachers, and doing extra activities here and there,
really helped mature me and gave me good direc-
tion. As well as this, the SBA really helped me to
mature. To get the SBA | needed to go through
interviews and tests, and then had to find a job in
the workplace. It showed me how | had to be in
the real world in order to succeed, and then coin-

cidentally it started impacting at school. The same
skills were necessary in both. Having the SBA was
extremely beneficial to my schooling. It led to me
ultimately receiving a number of awards and
opportunities, including: a Principals” award, Tutor
Class leader, SENIOR level pass, the Peter Maesick
Award, and lastly, being recognised as the most
accomplished VCAL Student of 2017.

What are you currently doing?

After | finished school, it was time to go into
fulltime employment at my workplace. Sadly, |
decided to tell the VACC and KDVW that | would
not continue with them. They were upset because
| was a good worker, always showed up on time
and they had high hopes for me. However, | ex-
plained to them. "l am so grateful for everything
that you have offered and the opportunities that
I've been given, but sadly | won't continue due to
my loss of interest

in an automotive career and my interest into the
construction/building trade." Both agreed and
wished me good luck in my next field. They even
offered me a 6 month period where | can return if
i don't like the new career. Being a good worker,
they really wanted to keep me. So now | am in my
last 2 weeks of a 3 month pre-apprenticeship in
carpentry and | have a job lined up to become a
formwork carpenter for Form 700. Even though it
was hard giving up my job in automotive - it gave
me two years of experience in the field before |
even left school. That is amazing and only possi-
ble through the VCAL program.

Words of advice for Years 9 and 10 students.

| didn't listen when my teachers told me in Years 9
and 10 to really start thinking about what | wanted
to do in the future. It wasn't till Year 10 that | decid-
ed but really didn't give it enough thought. Ulti-
mately this is the reason why | gave up the job in

the automotive field. If | had to say anything |
would say, "make sure you consider ALL aspects
of the job, the good and the bad, instead of just
willy nilly picking a field. It may not be what you
expect and it takes a couple months, if not years
to prepare you for another career if you want to
change. Make sure you set yourself up for suc-
cess and not for failure.

Top tips for keeping a school/life balance.

Even though you are told to study, study, study,
review and blah blah, still devote some of your
time for seeing friends and going out. This way
you are more relaxed during your time at the
school and keeps you from going mad from all
the exercises you are given. Don't get me wrong,
school comes first, before social life but don't
completely rule it out. If one weekend you are
swamped with work, so be it, you can't go out but
maybe the next weekend when your timetable is
less full, go out to see a movie. Trust me, it helps
you in school because your brain is rested from
doing an activity you enjoy. And you can focus
more during the next week of school.

Hopes for the future?

Hopefully in the years to come you will see me as
foreman for Form700, teaching apprentices what
| learnt, really helping them to evolve. Maybe in a
couple of decades | might be a teacher myself
and spread my knowledge from school, the work-
force and the building trade.

Thank you so much for letting me talk about my
life. Now | wish you the best and hope you can
impact people in the same way that you did for
me in my years of schooling.

Sincerely,
Jack cz Elliott
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LIVING A

The CRC St Albans Arts curriculum is based on two overarching principles
students learn:

e as artist and as audience
e through making and responding.

A four strand structure has been applied to each of the Arts disciplines. For Dance, Drama, Music and Visual
Arts the four strands are Explore and Express ldeas, Practices, Present and Perform, and Respond and In-
terpret. For Media Arts and Visual Communication Design the four strands are Explore and Represent Ideas,
Practices, Present and Perform, and Respond and Interpret.

s CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING
' YEAR 9 and 10 STUDENTS WHO HAVE RE-
CEIVED THIS FORTNIGHT'S LIVING ARTS
AWARDS.

MUSIC

Students g Work
Jordan Vun of Year 9 Music for his hard work in
and excellent presentation of his Favourite Art-
ist (Twenty One Pilots)

Daniel Duong of Year 10 Music for persistence
and creativity when developing his performance
skills and musicality.

VISUAL ARTS

Sarmad Wisam Saeed All Ramo of Year 9
Painting, has shown determination and commit-
ment towards his learning. He has persisted
when experimenting with colour mixing and
paint application.

Rhanel Hao of Year 9 Visual Arts in the ce-
~ ramics unit was able to design a burger using a
variety of handbuilding techniques. He applied
intricate details to his final piece.

Anabelle Tran of Year 10 Visual Arts in the
painting unit demonstrated initiative and experi-
mented with painting styles.

Catherine Pace of Year 10 Sculpture
for perseverance and patience when
confronted with a challenging creative
task. (Pictured at left)
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VISUAL COMMUNICATION DESIGN

Julie Nguyen for her creative logos designs.
Julie has manipulated and explored a range of
Design Elements and Principles while following a
design brief during Year 9 Visual Communication
and Design.

Hayley Nguyen for her original sketches and
presentation of her visual diary in Year 10 Visual
Communication and Design. Hayley has ex-
plored a range of materials and methods and
was able to document and annotate all her work
in her visual diary.

DANCE

Arabella Julian of Year 9 Dance for always
giving her best efforts throughout class time. Ar-
abella has consistently demonstrated high ener-
gy when rehearsing choreography and has
shown her willingness in assisting those around
her.

DRAMA

Jade Ngyuen of Year 9 Drama for always tak-
ing creative risks during improvisation. Her
character creations are often unique and reflect
her effective use of expressive sKills.

Agel Thon of Year 10 Drama has demon-
strated excellent collaboration skills and has
participated in all drama workshops with posi-
tivity. She has demonstrated her effective
characterisation and playbuilding skills.

MEDIA ARTS

b,

John Abuan of Year 10 Media Arts creatively
interpreted a given storyboard and use editing
techniques to create an entertaining short video
clip.

Azeez Attallah of Year 9 Media Arts has
demonstrated his flair for photography, showing
his strong understanding of composition and de-
sign in his work.
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Despite leaving late on the Morning of swimming carnival, the whole . . . I
school managed to cope with the change and as a result the outcome S g C

of the day was spectacular. As a whole we were able to have fun, WI m m I n arn Iva
enjoy and make memories that will last a lifetime. As this was the first

carnival for some and the last carnival for others, we tried our best to

make it enjoyable for everyone. We managed to get a lot of people to

participate and show house spirit. Everyone could feel the excitement : : g

and energy coursing through the air as the event started. Many peo- ) '
ple were dressed up and showing house spirit. : o i = - 1
The friendly competition between the houses brought the school clos- = L3
er today and was a spectacular way to begin the school year for T A "
many of the new students. We hope everyone enjoyed the first carni- - ;. '
val of the year despite the rocky start, and we believe this carnival

was a good one to remember.

By Shirleen Nguyen and Alex San Jose

Individual Swimming Results L B A

Champion Swimmers Awards

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 . -

1 | Madeline Brodie Megan Flores Hannah Nguyen . y
Arabella Julian
Female
2" | Hilary Ho Olivia Barisic Delvana Dorbor
1t | John Nguyen Kristopher Mendoza | Leandro Vung Jordan Luong | 2= 5:-.,—;:.-;:‘-57,5
Male ” . _ .
2 Felix Tejo Jonoel Jeremy Nerpio | Ethan Binny John Abuan s B
S :
4




